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Atherton Sports 
Spectacular Yrs 4 & 6  08/03 

Tolga SS Cross Country 
(Program Page 8) 9/03  

NAPLAN                          
(see pages 9-11) 

15/03 to 
27/03 

Yr 4 Cairns Aquarium 
Excursion 17/03 

P&C                                 
AGM 6pm &             

General Meeting 7pm 
20/03 

Parent Reading 
Information Session          
5- 6pm (see page 4) 

23/03 

Easter Bonnet Parade 
9am Undercover Area 31/03 

Last day of Term 1 31/03 

First day of Term 2 17/04 

Public Holiday—Anzac Day 25/04 

Public Holiday—Labour Day 01/05 

Issue Date: 3 March, 2023 

NEXT P&C MEETING—All Welcome  
Monday, 20th March, 2023 

AGM 6pm and General Meeting 7pm              

Venue:  Staff Room A Block                 

  Tuckshop Roster 

Mon 06/03 Nicole 

Wed 08/03 VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

Thu 09/03 VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

Fri 10/03 Tanya 

Mon 13/03 Emma 

Wed 15/03 VOLUNTEER NEEDED 

Thu 16/03 Zoe 

Fri 17/03 Kelly 

2023 STUDENT 

LEADERS 



 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 

Tolga State School Vision  “Dedicated to enabling every child to succeed and realise their potential” 

 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome to another week at Tolga State School. 

On Friday 17 February, we held our Leadership Ceremony with 20 students receiving their badges for 2023. 

Our special guests, Mayor of Tablelands Regional Council Mr Rod Marti, Principal Atherton State High School 

Mrs Leanne Knight-Smith and P&C President Mr Richard Standen, assisted throughout the ceremony and   

congratulated the students on making a commitment to their leadership roles for the coming year. 

Over the past two weeks, our student leaders have had multiple opportunities to shine in their chosen roles. 

The Senior Leaders attended a Leadership Camp at TEEC, participating in a range of activities to build skills and 

confidence to carry out their roles. The Student Council held their first meeting to plan for the year ahead and 

the Sports Leaders are gearing up for the first event of the year, the Cross Country. An incredible start to the 

year and I look forward to working with all our student leaders as the year progresses. 

This year, we have introduced a Sports Academy program for students in Years 4 to 6. This program will be 

run during the Thursday afternoon session and will focus on touch football in semester 1 and cricket in        

semester 2. The program is designed to deliver focused training, build confidence and develop skills in the 

sporting area as well as engaging in competitions with other schools across the Cluster. Students had the    

opportunity to nominate for the program with trials held last week for final selection into the team.            

Congratulations to all students who have been selected into the first team. It is an exciting initiative and we 

will look forward to reporting our progress throughout the term. 

The STEM program has commenced this term with a group of Year 5 and 6 students engaging with the 

Queensland Virtual Stem Academy. The QVSA is a network of schools across the state that delivers innovative 

digital learning opportunities. This learning focuses on current, real world science, technology, engineering 

and mathematic challenges and research to enrich and enhance students learning in STEM. Another awesome 

opportunity for our students to participate in extension learning beyond the classroom. 

This year, the NAPLAN program will be held from 15 to 27 March, which is a change from previous years. We 

have received information from the Queensland Curriculum and Assessment Authority that further changes 

will be implemented with regards to the reporting of student results. I have provided this information below 

for your reference. 

Changes to NAPLAN Reporting 

As part of the National School Reform Agreement, education ministers agreed that a         

proficiency standard be introduced for literacy and numeracy assessed by NAPLAN.  

On 10 February 2023, education ministers also agreed to change the reporting of NAPLAN 

results in response to the online testing transition and the move to earlier NAPLAN testing in 

March.  

The new proficiency standard has four levels of achievement for each year level and replaces 

the previous 10-band structure and the national minimum standard used across the four       

domains. The four levels of achievement are:  

• Exceeding  

• Strong  

• Developing  

• Needs additional support.     



 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CONTINUED -  

Tolga State School Vision  “Dedicated to enabling every child to succeed and realise their potential” 

 

From 2023, the individual student report (ISR) will change. The ISR will be based on the four 

levels of achievement. It will also continue to show the national average, the range of                

achievement for the middle 60% of students in each year level, and a dot placement for the 

student comparing their achievement against these measures.  

This new standard and its benchmarks will provide information to parents/carers and teachers 

about what a student can do against a challenging but reasonable standard of literacy and   

numeracy expected for students at the time of the tests.  

This change to reporting means that a new time series and a resetting of the measurement 

scale will commence in 2023, allowing the full benefit of the new online adaptive testing to be 

reflected in student results. Results from 2008–2022 cannot be directly compared with the 

2023 results. 

I encourage parents/carers with any questions to go to the frequently asked questions (FAQ) on QCAA 
(www.qcaa.qld.edu.au) or ACARA  (www.acara.edu.au) websites for further information. 
 
Finally, over the last two weeks, we have been redeveloping our timetable to cater for staffing changes.          

Unfortunately, due to a change in staffing allocations for 2023 we have lost our specialist Technology teaching 

position and to minimise disruptions to our classes, Mrs Small has taken on the role of DRT at our school. I 

would like to thank Mrs Small for her incredible efforts in the science and technology fields since she joined us in 

2022 and know that the students and staff greatly appreciated all her work across these areas and beyond. 

Have a fantastic week ahead. 

 

Regards 

 

Kylie Cochran  

Principal 

http://www.qcaa.qld.edu.au
http://www.acara.edu.au


SCHOOL NEWS 

 

Reading at Tolga SS 

Tolga State School is embarking on an exciting new reading journey, and we 

are interested to hear your thoughts about reading at school. There will be 

parent information sessions about our new reading program throughout the 

year.   

Parent Info session Prep—2: Week 9, 23 Mar 5 - 6pm 

in the school library 

 

Digby Doyle 
Head of Department: Curriculum 
 



SCHOOL NEWS 

 

 
Parents please note Tolga 

School office does not have 
EFTPOS/Credit Card facilities. 

 

Preferred payment method is 
by BPoint (online or by phone).  

Details of the BPoint system are 
at the bottom of the invoices 

issued by the school. 
 

Alternatively Cash or Cheque 

payments can be made at the 
office between 8am & 4pm. 

PBL FOCUS FOR WEEKS 7 & 8 



SCHOOL NEWS 
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SCHOOL NEWS 

2023 Cross Country Program 
 

THURSDAY 9
TH

 MARCH 

 
PRESENTATION PARADE 2:20PM 

Please note the times in this program are approximate and may change. 
Please allow extra time and arrive early to watch your child’s race. 
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TUCKSHOP TALK 



OSHC NOTICEBOARD 



COMMUNITY NOTICES  
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COMMUNITY NOTICES  

Well Women’s Clinic 
(These clinics are available to Medicare eligible clients) 

 

Malanda Health Centre  Wednesday 8th March  Ph:  4096 5339 
 

Service includes Cervical Screening Tests (Pap Smears), Sexual Health 
Screening, Breast Awareness, also info on Contraception, Continence,   

Menopause, Lifestyle Issues, Bowel Health, Domestic Violence, etc.            
All services are provided by a specially trained Women’s Health Nurse. 

 



COMMUNITY NOTICES  



COMMUNITY NOTICES  

If you enjoy learning about nature, join us at 

LAKE EACHAM NATURE KIDS CLUB! 

 
Nature based activities for 7-10 year olds. 

Come and learn about the flora, fauna and ecology of the Wet Tropics! 

Bookings are essential!  

 
Where: Lake Eacham day-use area, Crater Lakes National Park 

When: Wednesday afternoons.                                                                         

Program will run for 6 weeks: 3 May – 7 June.  

Topics will include Looking after Lake Eacham, Turtles, Rainforest Recyclers, Life on the Small Scale, Our Colourful 
World, Terrific trees. 

 

Time: 3:45 – 5:15 pm 

Cost: Free 

 
Activities are run by experienced volunteers along with Queensland Parks and Wildlife rangers.   Parents are welcome 

to stay for the sessions if they wish. 

 
For further information and to enrol, contact Jodie from 20 March 2023 by email Jodie.eden@des.qld.gov.au or visi-

tormgtnorthern@des.qld.gov.au  

We only take 15 children per program, so please enrol by 26 April to secure a place! 

mailto:Jodie.eden@des.qld.gov.au
mailto:visitormgtnorthern@des.qld.gov.au
mailto:visitormgtnorthern@des.qld.gov.au

